112 State Street 4<sup>th</sup> Floor Montpelier, VT 05620-2701 TEL: 802-828-2358



TTY/TDD (VT: 800-253-0191) FAX: 802-828-3351 E-mail: puc.clerk@vermont.gov Internet: www.puc.vermont.gov

## State of Vermont Public Utility Commission

## MEMORANDUM

To: Senator Christopher Bray, Chair, Senate Committee on Natural Resources & Energy Senator Dick Mazza, Chair, Senate Committee on Transportation Representative Curt McCormack, Chair, House Committee on Transportation Representative Timothy Briglin, Chair, House Committee on Energy & Technology

From: Judith C. Whitney, Clerk of the Commission

Re: Correction to Vermont Public Utility Commission Supplemental Report on Electric

Vehicles

Date: January 3, 2020

On December 10, 2019, the Vermont Public Utility Commission filed with the Vermont Legislature its report Supplemental Electric Vehicle Report Submitted Pursuant to Section 35 of Act 59 of the 2019-2020 Vermont Legislative Session.

It has recently come to the Commission's attention that there is an error in footnote 64 of the report. Footnote 64 contains the following source reference: *Report on Vermont Renewable Energy Programs – A Biennial Report to the Vermont General Assembly Prepared by the Department of Public Service*, March 1, 2019, at page 5. This reference is incorrect.

The correct reference should be to the *Vermont Comprehensive Energy Plan*, 2016 at page 5. The source document may be <u>viewed on the Department of Public Service</u> website.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Please let me know if you need anything additional.

